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Dear Members:

I trust everyone had an enjoyable Christmas and New Year season 
surrounded by family and friends.

The New Year ushered in a pretty good season for the Famèe 
Furlane with a marked improvement in business activities. We 
will continue to build on the effort to date even though the 
situation will continue to be an ongoing challenge not easily situation will continue to be an ongoing challenge not easily 
overcome.

We continue efforts to keep up with the constant maintenance and upkeep challenges that we all 
know are the consequence of an aging and well used facility.

By way of update, our joint FF - VLG application to the Ministry of Health to obtain a licence 
for the allocation of Long Term Care beds is progressing. Once we are granted the licence for a 
specific allocation of beds, work will begin to develop a plan that will make best use of the FF 
footprint while at the same time mindful of the needs of our members going forward.footprint while at the same time mindful of the needs of our members going forward.

In the meantime the FF can't be left to continue business as usual. A variety of other issues are 
being tackled by the Board intended to improve business practices, span of control, spending as 
well as promoting the FF intended to attract new business.

As I have said many times in the past, our members are in the best and most knowledgable 
position to use and promote the FF for family events or at the very least, enjoy a great meal in 
the restaurant.

This year marks the 50th anniversary of the Famèe Furlane Golf Classic.This year marks the 50th anniversary of the Famèe Furlane Golf Classic. To commemorate this 
milestone, the Famèe Furlane has booked August 26 at The Country Club for what is expected to 
be a great day of golf, followed by dinner at the Famèe. Please stay tuned for further details as 
they become available. 

One final observation for the consideration of the members - that being volunteering to take a 
position on the FF Board of Directors.  The AGM is fast approaching - in anticipation of which 
I am both urging and soliciting candidates to run for office.

WWith continued best regards to all,

Julian Fantino, President
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Always on the lookout for innovative and unique ways to provide support to its community, this Christmas season was no 
exception for the Women’s Auxiliary.  

The much-loved craft table was once again a terrific success at the annual Breakfast with Santa. With Santa’s Elves on hand, 
creativity and fun was the focus for both the little ones and their nonni as they anxiously awaited Santa’s arrival. It is so 
heartwarming to see youngsters, who having outgrown the crafting and now themselves Elves, having fun helping their 
younger counterparts.  

A new venture this year was the Auxiliary’s involvement with the Shoebox 
Project for Women, an organization that distributes gift-filled shoeboxes to 
women’s shelters in the community. The filled boxes in part, bring a little
bit of Christmas joy to the residents and gift them with the reminder they 
are not invisible or alone.

The ladies had a rewarding evening filling and wrapping the gift laden boxes, 
while enjoying an array of home baked Christmas goodies and casual, festive while enjoying an array of home baked Christmas goodies and casual, festive 
socializing.   

With her term as Social Director coming to an end, Janet Mior decided to step down and at elections held in November the 
team of Elemanna Sacilotto and Ughetta De Piero were acclaimed to assume her position. The executive committee and 
membership thank Janet for her hard work, commitment, creativity and attention to detail throughout her tenure. While no 
longer on the committee, Janet has graciously agreed to continue to help with special projects as needed. Thank you, Janet!  
Newcomers, Elemanna and Ughetta are no strangers to hard work and commitment - Welcome ladies! 

Fiorella Rossl ,whose term asFiorella Rossl ,whose term as Treasurer also came to maturity in November, stayed the course and was decisively acclaimed 
for another term!  Thank you Fiorella!    
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My father, Giuseppe Mario Zamparo, 
was an honest and true gentleman. 
Born in San Vito Al Tagliamento in 
1929, he, like so many other Furlans, 
immigrated to Canada to have a better 
life. Once settled, he began working as 
a bricklayer in the masonry industry a bricklayer in the masonry industry 
and from there, together with his 
brother Remigio, began their own masonry contracting company 
known as Zamparo Bros. Married and raising three children, life 
was not always grand. There were tough economic times but my 
father continued to work hard and persevere. When he wasn’t 
working, he spent a lot of time with many family and friends. He 
was a member of the Famee Furlane Club ofwas a member of the Famee Furlane Club of Toronto, The San 
Vito Club and served as past president for the Club Ricreativo 
San Quirinese.  
My father was very proud of the accomplishments of our Friulan 
community and was honoured to be able to participate in giving 
back. He always believed in helping others regardless of his own 
challenges. Two prominent buildings in our community; St. Clare 
ofof Assisi Catholic Parish and the Villa Leonardo Gambin Long-
Term Care facility stand tall today with the bricks donated by our 
family.    
He was respectful to everyone; from not eating until everyone 
was seated at the dinner table to holding the door and saying 
“ladies first”. He was a joker; his quirky one-liner jokes he shared 
with his grandchildren who still repeat them to this day. Family 
was very important to him. He always said “love each other and was very important to him. He always said “love each other and 
no fighting”. Dad, you showed us how to live simply and with 
love and respect. Thank you for all you’ve taught me. May you 
enjoy all the dolci that the beautiful heavens have to offer.  
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To all Clubs, Members and Friends,

The Fogolârs Federation of Canada, having taken into account 
the situation surrounding the COVID-19 PANDEMIC, has 
decided that the responsible and prudent decision going forward 
is to postpone FOGOLÂRS 2020 in FRIÛL to the summer of 
2021!

WWe are saddened to have to take this decision. The daily reports 
coming from public health agencies in Friuli and across Canada 
are of great concern and show that there is no way of knowing 
what the situation will be in July.

The Fogolârs Federation of Canada will now occupy itself in
organizing an exciting program for FOGOLÂRS 2021 in FRIÛL. 
Hope to see you all then!e

MANDI!MANDI!
FOGOLÂRS FEDERATION of CANADA
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By Jason Moretto

QUESTIONS:

 1.  Who is considered to have been sent by St. Peter to 
        found the original Christian see of Aquileia, previous to
        his mission to Alexandria?
 2.  When did the first Slovenes begin to settle within the 
       boundaries of Forum Iulii?
 3. 3.  When did the Friulan parliament codify its constitution, 
        the Constitutiones Patriae Foriiulii?
 4.  What linguist presented the theory that Ladin, Romansh 
        and Friulan are from the same language family?
 5.  What three towns established The Italian Chair District, 
        a leading economic centre for the wood and furniture 
        industry and operating for over a century? 
 6. 6.  In what city was Modiano, the popular manufacturer of 
        playing cards, founded in 1868?
 7.   How many sonnets did Ermes di Colorêt (1622-1692) 
        write in the Friulan language?
 8.  Who ended the Patriarchate of Aquileia by division into 
        the Archdiocese of Udine to govern Venetian Friuli, and 
        the Archdiocese of Gorizia to govern Austrian Friuli?
 9. 9.  Who is considered to be the 1st Duke of Friuli during 
        568–584 A.D.?
10.  Who won Gold and Silver Medals in Women’s Skeet 
       Shooting at the 2008 and 2016 Olympics? 

Crostoli making class. Keeping our traditions alive one sweet bite at a time. A good time had by all.
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Dear Friends,

I wanted to take this opportunity to update you on the rapidly evolving 
COVID-19 pandemic, and to keep you informed of our updated 
protocols and procedures. Our residents are societies most vulnerable 
to this virus, so extraordinary times have called for extraordinary 
measures. 

WWe have been closely monitoring the situation and following direction 
from the Ministry of Long-Term Care, taking unprecedented measures 
at VLG to ensure the health and safety of our residents, staff and community. Specifically, we have 
now implemented severe restrictions to all non-essential visitation. Connecting with your loved 
ones is incredibly important, so our recreation staff will be offering scheduled video conferencing 
to keep you connected – please take advantage of this service by booking an appointment with 
Cassandra (call 905-265-6108). I hope that these difficult times will soon be behind us, but until 
then, the health and safety of our residents is our highest prioritthen, the health and safety of our residents is our highest priority. I can’t thank you for your 
patience and understanding during these unprecedented times.

On a lighter note, I am excited to announce the successful conclusion of our Better Bed Campaign. 
I would like to extend a special thanks to former Board Chair Jerry Buligan who conceived and 
initiated this campaign, the success of which far exceeded our expectations. Thanks to his 
leadership and passion, this initiative resulted in VLG’s incidents of resident falls dropping to 
among the lowest in Ontario, truly making our home Best in Class!

I would also like to thank all of those in the community who helped us reach our goal.I would also like to thank all of those in the community who helped us reach our goal. Whether by 
buying a bed, donating money towards a bed, attending our fundraising events, holding private 
events to raise money for the campaign, or our staff participating in payroll deductions to 
contribute to new beds, this was truly the effort of an entire community. You are the reason that our 
residents have more functional beds to keep them safe and comfortable, making a huge difference 
in the lives of those we serve.

Although the Better Beds Campaign is over, our aging facility is always in need of capital 
investment to keep the home functioning, looking great, and to improve our residentinvestment to keep the home functioning, looking great, and to improve our resident’s quality of 
life by investing in enhancements throughout. Currently we are raising money to renovate the 
Activity Rooms on each resident floor.

We know that without our donors and volunteers we would not be able to accomplish these projects 
or provide the high level of care, services and programming that we do, and so we are truly 
thankful for the ongoing support. On behalf of our 168 residents, the Board of Directors, 
management and staff, thank you from the bottom of our hearts for your continued support and 
generosity! generosity! 

Andrew Iacobelli 
Chair, Board of Directors Villa Leonardo Gambin
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Therapeutic Recreation is a process that utilizes functional intervention, education and recreation participation to enable 
persons with physical, cognitive, emotional and/or social limitations to acquire and or maintain the skills, knowledge and 
behaviours that will allow them to enjoy their leisure optimally, function independently with the least amount of assistance 
and participate as fully as possible in society. Therapeutic Recreation intervention is provided by trained professionals in 
clinical and/or community settings. The purpose of TR is to enable all individuals to achieve quality of life and optimal 
health through meaningful participation in recreation and leisure.

Recreation and active living are essential to personal health; a key determinant of health status Helps people live longer – Recreation and active living are essential to personal health; a key determinant of health status Helps people live longer – 
adding up to two years to life expectancy, prolongs independent living for seniors by compressing the disease and 
impairment period typically associated with aging, builds self-esteem and positive self-image - foundations to personal 
quality of life, and nurtures growth, acquisition of life skills, and independent living for those with a disability.

Our Recreation Department ensures that the residents are able to participate in various programs that will enhance and 
stabilize their health and well-being.
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Volunteers help us to bring our mission to life – To create and celebrate a purposeful, exceptional quality of life. When you 
give us the gift of your time, you are contributing to making someone’s day better, someone’s life more enjoyable. Join us 
and help spread the warmth of human connection. In turn, we’ll strive to provide you with a meaningful experience that 
harnesses your unique talents, while also encouraging your personal growth.
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CHATS has also implemented increased measures to care for seniors in the Day Program, and the Assisted Living 
Programs in our building. The Board will assist as much as possible to adjust to this transition, and we ask for patience 
and support to our vulnerable seniors at this time.

Angela Bosa-Slokar
Friuli Terrace - Friuli Benevolent Corporation
President
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There is always plenty to be enjoyed at the Famèe. A big thank you to everyone who worked to make these events happen 
and to those who came, enjoyed & supported!
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www.ffnorth.com
Instagram@FFNorth


